
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 14TH, 2017 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, December 14th, 2017.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our troops overseas as well as one of his former students, also a veteran, who died 2 years ago.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – absent




Ryan Orton – present
Also present was Attorney for the Town Karen Hagstrom.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
The supervisor opened this section of the meeting, stating that the Board has not kept the prior administrations  3-minute rule in force, so anyone can address the Board for as long as they’d like, and the Board was here to listen.


Antonio Ingenito – was present with his fellow Recreation Commission members, and wished to clarify any misconceptions that the Rec. was at odds with the Town Board.  This was not the case and they were grateful for all of the Board’s efforts to help with the Rec. programs like the Haunted Fortress and other community events.  The Rec. Commission could not operate as well without the support of the Board and thanked them for that.

Mike Shafer, Decker Road – stated that he had attended a few Planning Board meetings and that there was a consensus that the new gas station plans were questionable.  He suggested that the Board hold a public information meeting on the matter. 


Wendy Burton, Hunns Lake Road – was happy that the Town Board was looking into the Library crossroads project but did not see it on the agenda.  She also requested that the Board consider having a 2nd Privilege of the Floor for more community dialogue.  She was also glad that the Board continued to air their meetings on Cablevision channel 22 but stated that East Fishkill, Rhinebeck, Red Hook, Poughkeepsie and Tivoli broadcast their meetings as well so Stanford is not the only one.  Last month the supervisor said that the 2018 budget was on the website but it was not, and her question about the large amount of fund balance used was never answered.  Ms. Burton also asked that the Town Clerk’s budget be reinstated for her deputies’ hours and would be happy to make suggestions as she had read the budget line by line.  Also asked why a fire proof fire cabinet was denied the Clerk and asked that surveillance be stopped in her office.  The supervisor apologized that the budget was not on the website.  He complemented her as the first person to defend the interests of a Republican then asked the clerk if she was a “registered republican” to which the clerk responded “yes”. Mr. Norton continued, I wish we could make the jump that the rest of the republicans on the town board be considered as having no agenda or motivations and that our decisions are what we believe help our residents. As far as the camera’s. anywhere there is money we have cameras, it is there to protect our employees, they ae in the assessor’s office, the building inspectors office and in my office, no one else in town hall has complained or feels oppressed by the cameras in fact they have said it gives them a sense of security.  They are only there for protection. 

Divo Martini, Shelley Hill Road - complemented the Board on its transparency and behavior helping the Town’s citizens, bringing down the taxes 3 years in a row and running it the way it should be done, and thanked them.

LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Orton, as the liaison to the CAC, reported that they had met last month and discussed the environmental impacts of the proposed gas station application and will continue that at the December meeting on the 20th.  Normally, Mr. Orton covered community events but chose not to this evening.  He stated that on his last meeting as a Town Board member since he chose not to run for another term, he could do more good as an 8th Grade Social Studies teacher in Pine Plains, and as a Grange member, a Lion and an Historical Society Member, and thanked both the current and past Town Boards and the citizens for serving with them and for them.

Councilwoman Eurich reported from the Zoning Board: a setback variance was granted for 228 Attlebury Hill Road, a lot line alteration problem for a parcel purchase that was in both the Towns of Stanford and Clinton, and a 50’ strip donation from Robertson on Serenity Way.


Councilwoman Weinberger said that the Recreation Commission postponed their meeting until Dec. 18th.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: The Highway Dept. was up and running with just about a whole new fleet of vehicles without a tax increase.  He stated his farewell to Ryan Orton, adding that 
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Ryan had said that it was so much more different that one could expect it to be.  The four years went by fast and earned his respect as well as wishing him the best and thanking him for his service.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger  to accept the agenda. Roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. HAUNTED HOUSE: After discussion regarding the successful 2017 Haunted House season, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger (as well as Linda Eurich and Ryan Orton) to complement the Rec. Commission for a job well done.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

2. 2018 HOLIDAY SCHEDULE: The new Holiday Schedule for 2018 was approved on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.  The list will be distributed to all employees and posted on the Town’s bulletin Board.
3. and 4. 2018 TOWN BOARD MEETING SCHEDULE: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to have the Town’s Re-Organizational Meeting on Wednesday, January 3rd at 6:30 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – abstained.  An additional motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the balance of the Town Board’s 2018 meeting schedule.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – abstained.

5. UNIFORM CODE ADOPTION: Joseph Norton made the following motion, seconded by Mary Weinberger, as follows:  That the Town of Stanford hereby adopts the 2015 International Energy Conservation Code regulating and governing energy efficient building envelopes and installation of energy-efficient mechanical, lighting and power systems in the Town of Stanford, and to provide for the issuance of permits and collection of fees.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

6. AUDIT OF CABLEVISION CONTRACT: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to enter into an agreement with Municipal Audit Services, LLC (“MUNI”) from Port Washington, NY, to review the receipts and reporting of Altice / Cablevision to uncover errors and/or underpayment of fees due from the Town, and to recover past revenue, including penalties and interest due, if applicable, and to increase revenue payments resulting from the under reporting of fees that are due.  MUNI will earn 45% of any amounts recovered, and no fee if they are unable to recover any historical revenue.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

7. SNOW REMOVAL RESOLUTION: In order to hire temporary part-time snow removal help to aid the Highway Dept. during the winter on smaller areas such as parking lots, intersections, etc. a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, as follows:  

RESOLUTION #12A OF 2017 – MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING WITH THE TOWN OF STANFORD AND THE UNITED PUBLIC SERVICE EMPLOYEE UNION AS CO-SIGNERS OF THE LABOR CONTRACT
Whereas, the Town has a temporary seasonal part-time position for snow removal currently receiving the salary of $16 per hour, and
Whereas the Town of Stanford wants to raise the hourly rate to $19 per hour for the snow removal position in order to attract qualified applicants, and
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Whereas, the snow removal position will continue to be a seasonal, part-time position with no overtime permitted and subject to the discretion of the Highway Superintendent, and

Whereas, the overtime possibilities shall accrue to the full-time highway employees, and

Whereas, this memorandum shall be in force upon its acceptance and ratification of the Town of Stanford Town Board,

Therefore, be it resolved that the position of part-time temporary snow removal be paid at the rate of $19 per hour, and that this agreement between the Town of Stanford and the United Public Service Employees Union shall not establish any precedent for future action going forward.

Roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

Resolution #12A OF 2017 adopted by the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 14th day of December 2017.

8. BID FOR HEALTH PLAN PREPARATION DOCUMENT: For a Section 125 for employees to have a pre-tax savings shelter, forms needed to be completed to show that the Town was in compliance and non-discriminatory, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded Mary Weinberger, to hire Marshall and Sterling to submit these State and Federal forms for the annual sum of $250.00.  Mention was made that the Town’s payroll company ADP was going to charge $350.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

9. HOURLY ADJUSTMENT: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to add 33 hours to the Deputy Clerk Donna Howay’s time to finish out the end of the year.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

10. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to postpone the approval of both the November Workshop and Board Meeting Minutes until January when Councilman D’Agostino would be present.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton –no.

11. EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to close the regular meeting and go into an Executive Session at 8:12 PM regarding a legal matter. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.


The Board exited their Executive Session at 8:24 PM and opened the regular meeting again on the motion of Joseph Norton, second by Linda Eurich.  No action was taken from the Executive Session.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton –yes.

OTHER: The supervisor made mention of a problem with the Seniors going on bus trips: the Forever Young members often ask friends to go on these trips and they have been asked to pay their share of the bus.  He then made a motion that if the bus is going with on a Senior trip, their guests can go along without paying for the bus.  His motion was seconded by Ryan Orton with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton –yes.


With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 8:27 PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor

_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

